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Health Infrastructure  

Works Notice  
New Shellharbour Hospital  

27 February 2025 

Work is continuing for the new Shellharbour Hospital from 1 
March 2025 

The new Shellharbour Hospital is part of the more than $780 million New 
Shellharbour Hospital and Integrated Services Project, funded by the NSW and 

Australian Governments. 

Health Infrastructure has engaged BESIX Watpac to carry out the work which includes:  

o Continuation of piling work 

o Tower crane 1 installation 

o Continuation of earthworks and detailed excavation 

o Inground services installation 

o Formwork, reinforcement and concrete pours to inground structures 

We have included a map to show you the location of the work. 

Our work times will be between 7am and 6pm from Monday to Friday, Saturdays 8am to 1pm. We will let 

you know in advance of any changes to these days and times. 

Main works construction of the new hospital started in 2024 and is expected to be completed in 2027. 

How will the work affect you? 

We recognise that building new infrastructure can be disruptive to nearby residents, businesses and 
road users. All construction activities are carried out with the health and safety of the local community as 

our top priority.  

We endeavour to keep noise, dust and vibration to a minimum and we will make every effort to minimise 

impacts by: 

• Monitoring noise, dust and vibration levels 

• Applying appropriate respite during noisy activities 

• Limiting the duration of noisy work, including completing this work during standard construction 

hours 

• Limiting the use of multiple plant and equipment at the same time and location 

• Using non-tonal reversing beepers on plant, equipment and heavy vehicles 

• Turning off plant and equipment when not in use 

• Providing advance notification of noisy activities 

• Water trucks to manage dust. 
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We will monitor and manage access points throughout construction and may implement short term traffic 

control management and speed limit reductions when required. For your safety, please follow the 

directions of traffic controllers at all times.   

Keeping you informed 

If you would like to speak with a member of the project team directly, you can call us any time on our 

24/7 project information line on: 02 8741 7400 or email us at receptionnsw@watpac.com.au.   

For general information on the project, please visit shellharbourdevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au or email 

HI-shellharbourdevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au.  

Map  

 

For more information 

Visit our website via the QR code, or at  

W: https://shellharbourdevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au 

Or contact for construction related questions 

T: 02 8741 7400 

E: receptionnsw@watpac.com.au  

 

For general information on the project 

E: HI-shellharbourdevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au 
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